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E-NEWSLETTER 

VOLUME 121 FRIDAY, JUNE 30, 2023 

Welcome to our new E-newsletter subscribers! 

Please encourage others to join by sending an email request to: 

NEWSLETTER@WILLOUGHBYHILLS-OH.GOV 

MAYOR GARDNER’S REPORT 

Happy Fourth of July Weekend Willoughby Hills!   
 

     Yesterday, I joined Chief Gandee as an observer at the 2023 Lake County Mass Casualty Incident Drill at 
Willoughby South High.  I would like to thank Operations and Security Director Steve Johnson from The 
Willoughby Eastlake City School District, Chief Jim Schultz and School Resource Officer Chuck Popik from the 
Willoughby Police Department and Chief Todd Ungar from the Willoughby Fire Department for hosting this Drill 
and giving the County's First Responders an opportunity to be prepared in the event that one of these critical 
incidents should occur.   I would also like to thank the 40+ instructors representing Law Enforcement Agencies and 
Fire Departments from across the County (including our own Firefighter/Paramedics Cindy Sabo, Brian Palladino 
and Will Distler from the WHFD as well as Detective Joe Fink from the WHPD) for their hard work presenting 
three separate sessions this week and training hundreds of Dispatchers, Police Officers and Firefighters from Lake 
and Geauga Counties.  The small group that I observed included instructors and participants from the WHFD, 
Grand River, Painesville and Kirtland Fire Departments, Mentor, Waite Hill, Mentor-on-the-Lake, 
Painesville, Willoughby, Chardon and Bainbridge Police Departments, the Lake County Sheriff's Office, the Ohio 
State Highway Patrol and Lakeland Community College's Paramedic training program.   
 

     Once a year, our Safety Forces come together to train in various aspects of their responses in the event of a mass 
casualty incident.  This year's program focused on training to assemble and operate 4 person Rescue Task Force 
teams to evaluate, evacuate and provide medical care to victims as soon as possible after the active threat has 
ended.  The drill included both small group instruction and simulated full incidents (although in a bit of a 
compressed timeframe) starting with dispatchers taking the first call and dispatching the necessary 
agencies.  Following dispatch, Police officers trained in the assembly of contact teams who then searched the 
building for threats  After that, participants turned to the focus of the Drill, the creation and manning of safety 
corridors, operations posts and staging areas and then the assembly and operation of assessment and extraction 
teams to assist the victims.  The training officers observed and offered suggestions throughout the small group 
sessions and simulations and then assembled the group for after-action debriefings to provide thorough critiques 
and suggestions, even including feedback from the group dramatizing the roles of victims in the simulations.   
 

     Each time I am fortunate enough to attend one of these events, I come away feeling very lucky to live in Lake 
County.  It is truly impressive to see the amount of experience and knowledge demonstrated at these events by 
so many members of our Safety Forces.  Even more impressive is how they come together to learn from one 
another and work to continuously improve how they can assist their fellow First Responders and their residents.  
Since the tragedy last year in Texas and more recent incidents in other states, both the WHPD and WHFD have 
worked to train and prepare for potential incidents and, in particular, their response to an active shooter in our 
schools.  It is sad that this is necessary and it is my great hope that family members, teachers, school administrators 
and school resource officers discover and stop potential threats before they occur, but if that is not possible, I want 
everyone to know that the members of our Safety Forces here in Lake County are prepared to respond and save as 
many lives as possible.   
 

     Finally, I want to wish everyone a happy and safe 4th of July.   Please celebrate safely and remember that it is 
illegal to shoot off fireworks in the City of Willoughby Hills.   

mailto:newsletter@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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CITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

Tuesday, July 4, 2023 

CITY HALL CLOSED  

IN OBSERVANCE OF INDEPENDENCE DAY 

 

Wednesday, July 5, 2023 

RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Thursday, July 6, 2023 

PC-ABR MEETING—CANCELED 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Monday, July 10, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Tuesday, July 11, 2023 

BUILDING & ZONING APPEALS—CANCELED 

8:00—Council Chambers 

 

Thursday, July 13, 2023 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Monday, July 17—Friday, July 21, 2023 

SAFETY TOWN 

9:00 A.M.—11:30 A.M.—Community Center 

 

Tuesday, July 18, 2023 

SENIOR LUNCHEON 

11:30 A.M.—Community Center Senior Room 

 

Tuesday, July 18, 2023 

TRIVIA NIGHT 

7:00 P.M.—Community Center O’Ryan Room 

 

Thursday, July 20, 2023 

PC-ABR MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 



3 

 

 

 

Road & Service Update: 

The Rockefeller Road  storm sewer project began 

this week.  Our service department will be out 

enclosing ditches with pipe. 

 

In addition, road striping will tentatively begin  

on July 3rd. 
 

 

 

As always, if you should see them out working, please allow extra time and 

slow down when driving through the area as both workers and equipment 

are constantly moving.   
 

Please pay attention and SLOW DOWN! 

THIS IS A WORK ZONE!   

Be courteous and mindful so the crew can do their job safely!   

Thank you!  

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

LAKE COUNTY GENERAL HEALTH DISTRICT OFFICIALS 

EXPECTING AN INCREASE IN MOSQUITOS 

     With the recent rains and arrival of warm weather, LCGHD officials are 

expecting an increase in the number of mosquitos in Lake County.  The rains over 

the past few weeks have left large areas of standing water where mosquitos 

typically lay their eggs.  “The best advice is to get rid of standing water around your 

house if you can, and use personal protection against mosquitoes,” noted Bert 

Mechenbier, Supervisor of Mosquito Control at LCGHD. 

     For more information, including how to keep mosquitos from breed in your 

backyard and advice on protection against mosquitos, please visit the Lake County 

General Health District’s website. 

https://www.lcghd.org/mosquito-control/
https://www.lcghd.org/mosquito-control/
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The Mayor mentioned in his report last week that the Fire Department recently obtained 

individual thermal-imaging cameras for every member of the on-duty staff.  Each 

device is the size of a large cell phone (about 2” x 5”) and will allow for increased 

efficiency and safety for our firefighters.  Some of the many uses of thermal imaging 

cameras include locating victims, locating hidden fire or other heat-related hazards, 

firefighter self-rescue, hazardous materials recon, and search and rescue applications.  

Click here to view the Seek FirePro 300’s features. 

      

CAR THEFT PREVENTION 

     With the recent rash of vehicle break-ins, we’d like 

to remind our residents that the City’s Police 

Department continues to offer steering wheel locks for 

Willoughby Hills residents who own Kia and Hyundai 

vehicles.   

     In order to pick one up at the Willoughby Hills 

Police Department, the following is required: 

 - Proof of residency in Willoughby Hills. 

 - Proof of ownership of a Kia or Hyundai vehicle. 
  

     These will be distributed to residents as long as there  

is stock available. 

https://www.thermal.com/firepro-300.html
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Fourth of July is quickly approaching, and the Willoughby Hills Police Department wants 

to put out this friendly reminder to all residents and visitors. In 2021, Governor Mike 

Dewine signed legislation, which provides for purchasing and discharging of certain 

fireworks in the State of Ohio. However, cities still have the local authority to opt out and 

continue with any and all restrictions previously put in place. The City of Willoughby 

Hills opted out, and most fireworks are still illegal to discharge within the City. Current 

Ohio law provides for the sale and use of trick and novelty fireworks (anything that goes 

snap, crackle or pop - including sparklers) that are widely available in grocery and 

department stores. Outside of that, we ask that our residents understand the City's position 

on this safety matter and the duty to enforce when necessary. Thank you all...  

 

Heat-Related Illness: 

Stay hydrated 

Apply sunscreen 

Wear your shades 

 

Grill Safety: 

Keep grill away from structures 

Keep grill in well-ventilated area 

Keep grill away from children & pets 

 

Firework Safety: 

Leave the fireworks to the 

professionals—fireworks are not 

permitted within City limits! 

 

Pet Safety Tips: 

- Check your chip!  Make sure your pet’s 

microchip is updated with current contact 

information and that your pet is wearing a 

snug collar with tags. 

 

- Provide a safe space.  Keep pets inside 

the house with music or a TV on to drown 

out loud noises. 

 

- No bones & BBQ!   

 

- Keep doors & gates closed. 

Fourth of July Safety Tips 
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UPCOMING RECREATION EVENTS: 
 

  July 17—July 21, 2023 

Willoughby Hills Safety Town 

Class Size is limited so click here to register or  

fill out and return the attached registration form! 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

Willoughby Hills MusicFest 2023 

Saturday, August 19, 2023 

11:00am—10:00pm 
 

Music * Food * Family * Fun 

Stay tuned for more details... 
 

Do you want to be part of the MusicFest?   

We’d love to have you!   

We’re currently seeking the following: 

 Additional Sponsors 

 Acoustic Acts 

 Car Show Applicants 

 

 

For more information, please reach out to the Mayor’s office at  

440-918-8730 or email 

 WHCommunications@willoughbyhills-oh.gov 

 

 

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/Safety%20Town%20application%202023.pdf
mailto:WHCommunications@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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Pickup Services for next week will be as follows: 

Monday, July 3rd—regular schedule 

Tuesday, July 4th—no pick up; Independence Day 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday July 5th-7th—one day delay  

- Magnets with updated recycle schedule are forthcoming. - 
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YARD WASTE SERVICE INFORMATION  

FOR WILLOUGHBY HILLS RESIDENTS 

YARD WASTE SERVICE BEGINS ON APRIL 1, 2023  

AND GOES UNTIL NOVEMBER 30, 2023 
 

YOU WILL BE SERVICED WEEKLY ON YOUR TRASH DAY 

 Yellow Bag Service Customers* must contact Republic Services to set up Yard 

Waste Services.  Please call 800-968-7789 to set up. (*See note below regarding 

yellow bag price increase.) 

 Leaf pick up will be handled by the City in the Fall. 

 

DO NOT MIX YARD WASTE AND TRASH 
 

SEE REQUIREMENTS BELOW FOR YARD WASTE SERVICES 
 

 Please make sure that yard waste is in Brown Kraft Biodegradable Paper Bags or in 

your own 32 gallon container clearly marked “Yard Waste.”  
 

 Please also make sure that the biodegradable bags/cans do not exceed 40 lbs. 
 

Any tree branches must be tied and bundled no longer than 4 feet in length and no 

larger than 4 inches in diameter and cannot exceed 30 lbs.  
 

UNACCEPTABLE ITEMS 
 

 Dirt, large rocks and tree stumps, construction debris and landscape timbers are not 

acceptable items and will not be removed by Republic. 

*PLEASE NOTE THAT THE PRICE OF YELLOW TRASH BAGS HAS 

INCREASED.  THEY ARE NOW $40.50 FOR A ROLL OF 10.   

THANK YOU! 
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POOL SUBSIDY PROGRAM 

          The Recreation Commission set the City of Willoughby Pool Subsidy Rate at 
their April 5th meeting.  It was then approved by Council at their April 13th meeting.  
Subsidy rates are as follows: 

Season Pass (up to age 59) Resident cost would be $85 (City pays $50) 

 Season Pass (for Seniors 60+) Resident cost would be $75 (City pays $60) 

     The City of Willoughby Hills will be invoiced for the difference of each pass 
purchased. Please call the Mayor’s Office at 440-918-8730 if you have any questions 
regarding this program.    

 

SUMMER BLOCK PARTIES 

     The City of Willoughby Hills encourages Block Parties in the community in order for 
neighbors to get to know each other and enjoy living in the City. 

   
     The City is committed to assist residents who plan a Block Party in their neighborhood 

by:  Providing barriers to block off the street during the event, arranging for a 
representative from the City’s Police, Fire, or Service Department to make an appearance 
at the event (often times with a treat bag for the kids), arranging for the Mayor or Council 
member to visit in order to allow the guests to become familiar with their representatives, 

providing information for your menu planning with contacts from Willoughby Hills 
businesses, and finally to provide an alternate location at one of the City’s Campbell Park 

pavilions if your street would prohibit or make such a gathering difficult. 
 

Click here for a request form to set up a Block Party in your neighborhood! 

Summer 2023 Information  

  Please note that the Fire Department will be 

flushing hydrants over the next couple of  

months.  The time and day this is occurs is 

dependent upon a few factors such as weather, 

available staff, and emergency calls.  Thank 

SNOW PLOW REGISTRATION 
 

June 1st began the new year for snow plow registration.  Registration IS required if 
you plan to remove snow from private driveways or private parking areas in the City 
during the 2023-2024 winter season.  Cost to register is $25.00 for the first vehicle 
and $5.00 for each additional vehicle.  Registration is required annually (expiring 

May 31, 2024) and there is no prorating of registration fees.   
Click here for the City’s annual application. 

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/BLOCK%20PARTY%20APPLICATION%202023.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/PT%20Zoning%20Inspector%20Ad.pdf
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

WILLOUGHBY HILLS LIBRARY 

 

 

 

 

Willoughby-Eastlake Library System 

 Eastlake Public Library 

 Willoughby Public Library 

 Willowick Library 

 Willoughby Hills Public Library 

The Willoughby-Eastlake Public Library is collaborating with the Greater Cleveland 
Food Bank to provide free summer lunches for ages 18 & under. Daily meals are 
available on weekdays, June 1-August 11, from 1 – 2 pm at the Willowick Public 
Library. There is no registration. Meals are only available while supplies last.   

For more information, contact Sarah Vargo at 440.943.2203 x112 or 
sarah.vargo@welibrary.info 

Garden party 

Willoughby Hills Gardening Club  

“Bee” Friendly with Natives 

Presentation 

Thursday, July 13th 

6:15—7:15pm,  

Click here to register! 

Murder at the Hills  

 

Book Discussion:   

Secluded Cabin Sleeps Six  

by Lisa Unger 

 

Thursday, July13th 

2:00pm—3:00pm 

 

Click here to register! 

Interactive Movie: 

Finding Nemo 

Wednesday, July 12th 

2:00pm—4:00pm 

 

Every registrant gets an interactive 

script & a bag filled with props and 

snacks. 

Click here to register! 

https://libraryaware.com/2SFFV4
https://libraryaware.com/2SFFV4
mailto:sarah.vargo@welibrary.info?subject=mailto:sarah.vargo@welibrary.info
https://welibrary.libcal.com/event/10842041
https://welibrary.libcal.com/event/10525212
https://welibrary.libcal.com/event/10464945
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COMMISSION MEMBERS NEEDED  

  

 The Recreation Commission is seeking new members to assist with the planning 

and implementation of City recreation events including: Pancake Breakfasts, the 

Easter Scavenger Hunt, Fall and Spring Craft Shows, the City Halloween Party, 

Winterfest, Christmas Card Lane, the Holiday Lights Contest, the City Photo 

Contest and Breakfast with Santa.  The Commission is also in the process of putting 

together an all day City event (MusicFest 2023) similar to Rock and Roll Day in 

2022.   Anyone who is interested in becoming a part of the Commission can fill out 

this application and deliver it to City Hall.   

 

The City is seeking to fill the following positions:   

 

Full-Time Road Worker 

Part-Time Property Staff Member 

Part-Time Zoning Inspector 

 

If you or someone you know would like to apply to work with an amazing 

group of people here at City Hall, this is your chance! 

 

Applications for all open positions can be found here. 

Please send all applications to  

asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov 

OPPORTUNITIES 

The Willoughby Hills Isolated Senior Program for Everyday Relief  (W.H.I.S.P.E.R.) 

committee is looking for volunteers to assist with incoming requests for services.  If 

you think you might like to help out please fill out the volunteer application located 

here.  If you’re a senior who would like assistance with things such as raking leaves or 

yard clean-up, please complete this application and send it back to City Hall.  For 

W.H.I.S.P.E.R. guidelines, please click here. 

W.H.I.S.P.E.R. 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/APPLICATION%20FOR%20BOARD%20AND%20COMMISSION%20MEMBERS-REV%20071620.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/FT%20ROAD%20CREW%20WORKER.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/PT%20Property%20Staff%20Member%2003.30.23.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/PT%20Zoning%20Inspector%20Ad.pdf
http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/EMPLOYMENT%20APPLICATION%202017.pdf
mailto:asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/WHISPER%20VOLUNTEER%20APPLICATION%20&%20INFO.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/WHISPER%20SERVICE%20APPLICATION.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/WHISPER%20FINAL%20BOOKLET%20-%20SM2.pdf
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If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out: 
City of Willoughby Hills,  

35405 Chardon Road,  
Willoughby Hills, OH  44094 

440-946-1234 and ask for Mayor Gardner’s Office.  
 

HAVE A WONDERFUL WEEK! 
 

HAPPY 4TH OF JULY! 

WHAT BEVERAGE DO YOU DRINK ON  

JULY 4TH? 

 
 

 

LIBER-TEA. 

 

- PLEASE DRINK RESPONSIBLY. -  


